
Marina Coast Water District 
 

Minutes 

Budget and Personnel Committee Meeting 

 

April 5, 2022 

 

1. Call to Order: 

 

The April 5, 2022 Budget and Personnel Committee meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. by 

President Shriner.  In attendance via Zoom teleconference were: 

 

• Committee members: President Shriner and Director Morton 

• Staff: Remleh Scherzinger, Kelly Cadiente, Rose Gill, and Paula Riso 

• Public members: None 

 

2. Public Comments on Any Item Not on the Agenda: 

 

There was no public comment. 

  

3. Approve the Draft Minutes of the March 1, 2022 Meeting: 

 

Director Morton made a motion to approve the minutes of March 1, 2022. President Shriner 

seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved by a vote of 2-Ayes (Morton, Shriner), 0-Noes, 

and 0-Absent. 

 

4. Receive a Covid Update: 

 

Ms. Gill commented that everything was status quo and there had been no reports of Covid 

exposure since January.  Mr. Scherzinger stated that the District is in the process of preparing to 

open Customer Service up to the public again and will do so once a vacancy in that department is 

filled and trained. 

  

5. Receive an Update on the Recruitment for the District Engineer and Director of Administrative 

Services Positions: 

 

Ms. Gill gave an update on the recruitment for the District Engineer and Director of Administrative 

Services Positions.   She noted that the recruitment firm has advised that is a very small pool of 

candidates to select from for the District Engineer position, and many other agencies are having 

the same difficulty. Ms. Gill said that for the Director of Administrative Services position, most 

did not meet the qualifications.  Ms. Gill added that the recruitment firm said additional feedback 

they received is that the salaries are not high enough which was also contributing to the lack of 

applicants.  Discussion followed. 

 

6. Receive a Budget Update: 

 

Ms. Cadiente gave a presentation and reviewed the draft budget with the Committee members.  

Discussion followed. 
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7. Identify Agenda Items for the Next Committee Meeting: 

 

Mr. Scherzinger commented that a recruitment update may come back depending on how things 

go, but the Covid update will not return.   

 

8. Committee Member Comments: 

 

President Shriner thanked staff for their extra efforts in getting things done. 

 

9. Adjournment: 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m. 

 

 


